

11 November 2020

Dear Year 11 Pupils,

On Wednesday evening the Governors held a meeting during which Y11 exams and Catch-up sessions were discussed. The reports on how the examinations had gone and on how you were coping with your work were beyond pleasing.

Governors heard of your excellent attitude to your work, how you really got down to it and were really conscientious: we congratulate on your commitment and dedication. We were similarly impressed by the number of you who regularly turned up to revision sessions, made good use of them and enhanced your progress. It was a delight to hear of how engaged you were in lessons too and of your readiness to learn. It has also not gone un-noticed that exam invigilators commented on how well you behaved in exams and how polite you were.

It is perhaps even more to your credit that you are able to show these exemplary characteristics during a time that is not easy. Life is not normal for you at the moment and puts extra demands upon you but your focus has not been diverted from doing your best: well done.

The governors congratulate you on your achievements and excellent attitudes and achievements and wish you well for the rest of this year and the future.

With best wishes to you all.

Hazel Lankester

Chairman of Governors